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President’s Message for September 2020  

 

September Tackle Box 

The month of September is upon us, and backwater fishing is starting to improve.  The “No-Bait” event from August saw 

some nice-sized Redfish taken by our anglers. As the weather begins to cool down, we will see an increased opportunity for 

Spotted Seatrout as well. If the water temperature is high, remember to look for shady areas with deep water and good 

current, especially during the incoming tide. Not only will the incoming tide bring in baitfish which our ambush predators 

love, but it brings in cooler water temperatures. Best time to fish is in the morning before the sun gets too high and begins to 

warm up the shallows.   

Offshore fishing for grouper (Gag or Red) has picked-up, although Gags are still harder to find. Permit and Mangrove Snapper can be found 

wreck fishing both nearshore and out to the Towers.  AJs and Yellowtail Snapper can be found at deeper wrecks beyond 40 miles. As always, 

this time of year, keep a weather-eye out for thunderstorms. 

In other news, we have Covid-19… The club conducted a recent survey of our members seeking guidance with how we plan for future events, 

both fishing and social. Over 25% of the members submitted responses. The complete report is included in this edition. The board reviewed the 

responses and identified several steps to consider as we move forward this year.  

Holding fishing events was widely supported. Therefore, the club will continue to offer both backwater and offshore fishing events.  However, we 

will not be holding social events until we can do so safely. Marco Island recently issued a new city order that limits the number of attendees at 

any social gathering to just TEN. MICA has adopted those guidelines, so that pretty much eliminates any option to hold modified Captains’ 

Meetings or Picnics at Sarazen Park.   

Our members also asked that the club research the use of video or audio teleconferencing. We are actively investigating the tools to provide 

that capability for future membership meetings. The somewhat “encouraging” news is that the current trend with positive tests results for Covid-

19 is heading in the right direction.  Our “positivity rate” is lowering as are the number of new positive tests results per day. We will keep you 

informed as we constantly monitor the suggested guidelines. 

So, let’s talk fishing. 

Currently, we are midway through the annual Triple Crown Tournament. In September, we will hold the backwater “Double Dose” event. 

October brings us to the excitement of two backwater events, the competitive “Two-Angler Redfish” and the always fun redfish team event – 

“Redfish XV”.  November will provide another opportunity to catch a “Backwater Slam” (Redfish, Snook and Spotted Seatrout) in the “Turkey 

Slam” event.  Offshore we will hold the annual “Super Grouper and Snapper Tournament” in December. Each month we also have “Kayak” 

events – the ultimate “social distancing” fishing activity. In November, there will be a “Kayak Fishing Tournament”.  Check out the “Coming 

Events” page on our website to find out more about these events.  

Speaking of Offshore…, Be sure to check out the new “Offshore Homepage” on our website. Offshore Coordinator, Jim Scarpa has put together 

a great place to see what the offshore anglers are catching. There are “blog reports” and a photo gallery where the offshore captains share their 

recent adventures with us all. 

For those new anglers, or those that want to improve their skills, be sure to check out the videos we have on our website from “Salt Strong”, an 

online fishing cub. We have access to over 500 videos that cover a multitude of topics, from gear selection to fishing and rigging techniques to 

fishing spot selection. If you have looked at the list previously, please understand that it is updated almost daily. There are even videos of 

fishing on Marco Island! 

September Fishing Quote. “Like they say, you can learn more from a guide in one day than you can in three months fishing alone.” 

Mario Lopez   (Support our local guides!) 

Tight Lines,  Keith 
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Offshore Update – September 2020 
 

What’s Happening Offshore… 
 

If you follow our weekly Offshore Fishing Reports, you will see that Red Grouper are being caught 

from about 65’ and deeper, generally with the larger fish in deeper water and the best fishing 

occurring on the better tide days and windows – use your solunar activity tables.  There have been 

a lot of undersize Red Grouper caught at all depths so hopefully this is an indication that the fishery 

is strong for future years.  Snapper are being caught on wrecks and ledges, but the predators have 

been plentiful and hungry – if you want to get them to the boat whole (the filets are bigger this way) 

I recommend a tight drag and high speed reel, reel as fast as humanly possible and don’t stop, flip 

them into the boat as soon as they reach the surface.  If this doesn’t work, move to another spot.  

Permit have been found and caught on many of the near and offshore reefs, wrecks and towers 45’ 

to 70’.  We have had reports from several spearfishing trips as well this month.  I know what you 

are going to say…Jim, this is not fishing, it’s shooting fish in a barrel (send all hate mail to me 

directly).  All kidding aside, the reason I mention this is that there have been sightings of keeper 

size Hogfish, Mangrove Snapper and Gag Grouper on ledges in 60’ to 80’ of water recently – go 

catch them.  With the summer weather pattern upon us, keep your radar operational and satellite 

weather subscription active to best navigate around the storms and be prepared to run when the 

storms are headed your way, and detour when they are in your path.  Get out there and have some 

fun…and be safe. 

 

I have included a photo of a couple nice permit caught recently. 
 

LEADER BOARD Updates as of August 
Get LEADER BOARD updates using the link below. 

Leader Board 

Fish of the Month (FOM) as of August 
Get FOM updates using the link below. 

Link to Fish of the Month 

 

 

 

Offshore Report 
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Offshore Events… 

 

Offshore Slam – unfortunately we had to cancel this event due to low participation.  I suspect the 

virus restrictions and the time of year played a factor.  I am planning to try this again in 2021, but as 

a year-long event so there is plenty of time to catch your slam and our seasonal residents can 

participate.  Constructive feedback is welcome. 

 

Super Grouper / Snapper – SAVE THE DATES, our next Offshore event will be held in 

December, the fishing window will be Saturday to Saturday, December 12th to19th.  This is the 

new moon period and is the week with the best solunar activity of the month.  Details will be 

released shortly. 

 

 

Other Important Stuff… 

 

Offshore Captains - don’t forget to send me your Offshore Fishing Reports and photos of any 

remarkable catches when you return from fishing! 

 

If you fish offshore and want to be added to our offshore email distribution, please send me a 

request via the link on the Offshore Fishing homepage and I will gladly add you to this exclusive 

team. 

 

If you have any ideas, or want to volunteer to help with offshore events, feel free to contact me 

anytime. 

 

Tight Lines! 

 

Jim 



Triple Crown Tournament 

July Report 
by Ron Scriver 

 

The Marco Sportfishing Club Triple Crown Tournament, sponsored by The Compass 
Group at Morgan Stanley, is now at the half-way point. Tournament standings through 
August 31st are available on the MSC website. The tournament runs through October 
31st, however, registration closed on August 31st. 
 
Fishing has been good! As of August 24th Donna Deeter has caught the largest 
Redfish (27.5 inches) and Snook (42.5 inches), and, along with her Tarpon, is in first 
place. Ten Tarpons have been submitted. Contestants have until October 31st to win 
big cash prizes! 
 
The Marco Sportfishing Club mid-tournament picnic and BBQ contest will not be held 
this year. Many of us look forward to this longstanding club tradition, and hope that we 
can conduct such gatherings in the near future. 
 
Thanks for submitting great photos of your catches! 

 

 



 



MSC August Kayak Outing 

Everglades City/Chokoloskee Bay 
by Howard Laskau 

 

The August trip provided kayak anglers with the opportunity  to participate in 3 events 
at once...the No Bait tournament, the Triple Crown and the 2020 Kayak challenge. A 
handful of anglers set out early Tuesday morning, some leaving at dawn's first light, 
ready to drop their lines in at sunrise for the No Bait tournament. Victor Ordija was one 
of those anglers who was out on the water early. Limited light, dark water. and sitting 
low in the water makes it somewhat difficult to see what's in front of you in a kayak. 
Well, Victor sure got a surprise when he ran into an alligator in the bay! No harm done, 
Victor continued on and landed a 29" Black Drum later in the morning. Early on, the 
fish were not very cooperative, but they started biting later in the morning. All of the 
kayak anglers reported having BIG fish on their lines, but the really BIG ones all 
managed to get away or break off. Mike Larsen managed to catch a 24 1/2" redfish. 
That fish put him into the lead for the 2020 Kayak Challenge in the Redfish category. 
We are 2/3 of the way through the year and Mike is also in the lead with the largest 
trout and bass. Kayakers...only 4 more outings left for the year to claim one of the top 
spots!   
 
If you are interested in kayaking, or joining us on one of our monthly adventures, 
please go to the MSC website and read all about it. Our experienced kayakers are 
always willing to answer questions, provide tips, or help out any newcomers to our 
group! 
 

 

  



No-Bait 2020 Results 
by Mike Larsen 

 

As per usual, our S/W FL August weather was a challenge again this year. However, 

the anglers found windows of fishable weather over the 2 available fishing days to get 

out and fish the event. Nicely done everyone!  

 

32 anglers participated:  29 members & 3 non-members for a total of $335.00 in entry 

fees 

 

Club backwater donation = $205.00 + $335.00 in entry fees = a total prize pool of 

$540.00  

 

No-Bait is a challenging event and provides an opportunity for everyone to expand 

their skillset. That’s what makes this event so unique! The combination of fishing 

without bait and spotty weather this year made for a mixed bag of success. Many 

anglers found it hard to find/catch fish, while others were able to find and catch at 

least one of the target species. One common theme was an enjoyable day on the water 

w/ friends.  

 

The Redfish category was especially competitive this year, with 5 redfish within 2.5” 

of each other. We even had a tie for 2nd/3rd place! Both the snook and trout seemed to 

be more difficult for this event, but a few were landed. The complete results are 

below, along with honorable mentions and pictures of a couple of winners with their 

prize catch.   

 

Redfish           

 

1st John Baker – 25.5” - $80.00  

2nd (Tie) Mike Larsen – 24.5” - $50.00 

2nd (Tie) Phil Madonia – 24.5” - $50.00 

Redfish Honorable Mention!  Gary Costley – 23.5” // Jerry Defibaugh – 23”  

 

 Trout            Snook 

 

1st Chris Vines – 17.5” - $80.00       1st Barry French – 20.25” - $80.00 

2nd Ed Brown – 17” - $60.00                 2nd Victor Ordija – 20” - $60.00 

3rd Cathy Erickson – 15.75” - $40.00       3rd – Ron Linn – 17” - $40.00 

 

Trout Honorable Mention! Kevin Krygier – 15.5” 

 



 

- Thank you for everyone who participated in the event. To have 32 anglers fishing 

a monthly backwater event in August is very impressive. When you consider we 

did so during a pandemic, it makes it even more impressive! The MSC continues 

to roll on despite difficult times, so kudos to all!    

Be sure to sign up for our next Monthly Backwater Event, “Double Dose”, on 

Wednesday, Sept. 16th  

 

Detailed information and entry forms are available under the coming events 

section of the MCS website 

 

    
                        

 

 

Phil Madonia – 24.5” Redfish  

 John Baker – 25.5” Redfish 
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September 2020                                                                   Fish of the Month: Snook 

Date Event Information & Comments 

All Month Triple Crown Tournament See Report this Newsletter 

September 3 General Meeting Cancelled 

September 7 Board Meeting Details to Follow 

Date TBD Kayak Trip Fakahatchee 

Strand State Park 

See Website for Details 

September 16 Double Dose Fishing Day See Flyer this Newsletter 

September 17 Double Dose Alt. Fishing Day  

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

 

 
 



November 2020                                                           Fish of the Month: Gag Grouper 

Date Event Information & Comments 

November 1 Membership Open Enrollment Details to Follow 

November 5 General Meeting Redfish 

Awards 

Details to Follow 

November 9 MSC Board Meeting Details to Follow 

November 9 Kayak Tournament Event Sign-up Flyer to Follow 

November 12 Turkey Slam Event See Flyer this Newsletter 

November 13 Turkey Slam Alt. Day  

TBD Buddy Trip  

   

   

   

 

October 2020                                                                      Fish of the Month: Redfish 

Date Event Information & Comments 

All Month Triple Crown Tournament See Report This Newsletter 

October 1 General Meeting Cancelled 

October 5 MSC Board Meeting Details to Follow 

October 13 2-Man Redfish Event See Flyer this Newsletter 

October 16 Kayak Event Chokoloskee 

Bay 

See Website for Details 

October 26 Redfish Team Event Captains 

Meeting 

See Flyer this Newsletter for 

Event Details 

October 28 Redfish Team Fishing Day See Flyer this Newsletter 

October 29 Redfish Team Alt. Day See Flyer this Newsletter 

October 31 Triple Crown Tournament 

Ends 

 

   

   

   

 



 

 

 
Update from the Editor 

September 2020 
 

 
 

 
 The monthly Water Advisory Committee (WAC) meeting was cancelled. 
Should attend next months, September 17th session.  Will provide an 
update on what or what not the City is doing regarding on going water 
quality issues and the Florida EPA letter of 8/22/19, you can see the letter 
in the October 2019 Newsletter.  As I noted in last months’ Update Sam 
Young is no longer on the City Council in that he has moved out of Marco 
Island.   Sam will be tough to replace.  There is a candidate for City 
Council with a serious concern about Marco Islands’ water quality.  His 
name is Phares Heindl, who I have known for several years.  He has an 
article in the current edition of the Coastal Breeze under “Guest 
Commentary” page 8A.  Also, check out his website. 
https://www.facebook.com/heindlforcitycouncil. 
 
Stay safe and positive, and follow all the guidelines FWC/CDC. 
 
  
If you have any comments or wish to submit a photo with a short 

“fishtale”, I can be reached at pfwanzenberg@yahoo.com.  
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